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Council # 1970 
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TUESDAY KNIGHTER  
February/March 2022            84th EDITION 

GRAND KNIGHT’S 
MESSAGE 

Brothers, Ladies and 

Friends, 

With the first month of our 

new year, once again in 

lockdown I’m sure we are 

all looking forward to Feb 

1st and the ability to meet 

once again. We will have our February general 

meeting as a combined in-person and virtual 

meeting. We will also resume our Thursday 

morning round table coffee and end of month 

fraternal Knight in line with our provincial 

guidelines. With a little luck this gradual 

reopening will continue, and we are able to get 

back to normal or what the new normal is going to 

be.  

The past two years not knowing what the next 

month or week will hold there has been reluctance 

to plan events with the uncertainty of having to 

cancel, understandably, so for many reasons. As 

we progress through the last half of our fraternal 

year there is much for us to do and think about. 

Before year-end it looks like we may have the 

opportunity to plan for some community events as 

we open once again. During this latest lockdown 

at the hall Gord and Albert have been getting the 

main kitchen functional again and they are 

working to declutter and better organize the 

storage areas. Gord reports that he is receiving 

inquiries for rentals as regulations start to relax 

and we open again.   

We will have our annual nominations and 

elections for next years officers in April and May. 

I ask that you start thinking about how you might 

serve our council and community, perhaps in a 

position as an Officer, Director or leading one of 

the many Faith in Action Programs. I am available 

and pleased to assist in answering any questions 

you might have.  

With the uncertainty of the past two years, we 

have not planned for the following fraternal year 

in the way we normally would have and should 

ideally plan. I would like to encourage each of us 

to begin to think about what we want to do. This 

in preparation for our June planning for the 2022-

2023 fraternal year. We have a great group of 

dedicated members that make a difference to so 

many in our community.  Take the opportunity in 

your smaller groups, committees, planning 

meetings, round table coffee as an opportunity for 

dialogue about what has worked well and what has 

not, how we can improve on what is working well! 

Bring it forward and talk about it, introduce new 

opportunities, ideas, events, recruitment, and 

programs we might be able to bring into the mix 

of what we do. Remembering the lesson of the 

strand of yarn, if we all contribute to this process 

in a small way, we will be able to put the wheels 

in motion at our June planning meeting for a very 

successful 2022-2023 fraternal year. 

Best wishes and good health to all, 

Blessed Michael McGivney, Pray for us;  

Our Lady, Queen of Peace, Pray for us. 

Vivat Jesus!  

Stephen Clancy, Grand Knight, Council 1970 

 

mailto:ccchall@eagle.ca
http://www.kofc1970.com/
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Fellow Brothers of Council 1970. The month 

of December was active with Bingo, January 

was a lockdown again! I want to thank Brother 

Darrell for looking after the Bingo nights for 

the last couple of months. I have had several 

health problems that yet to be resolved. 

Brother Darrell has been there to take over the 

set up, etc. A huge thank you to him and the 

rest of the team for their support.  

It looks like Bingo will start again and our first 

Bingo is February 2nd. If you have a few free 

hours, please let Brother Darrell know. The 

next Bingo is February 16th. With the number 

of shutdowns and lack of Bingo, the Charity 

Trust account has not been able to assist the 

usual number of groups, individuals, and 

Church. We need the support of you Brothers 

to continue this pledge as Knights to look after 

the sick, help the poor and support the Church. 

Please consider volunteering some time for 

bingo, our only source of income for our 

charity work. 

Thank you again to Brother Darrell and the A 

team for their continued dedication to the 

cause., 

Rick Hoffman, PGK, Bingo Chair 

 

 
The 2021 Q4 final grand prize was $34,020 

and the winner was John Dolan. The council 

selling the winning ticket was 

Stayner/Wasaga #15162. The daily sales 

averaged $739 per day for the 3 months of 

the Q4 raffle. 

The results of the 2021 Q4 raffle are as 
follows (also see sales charts and graphs). 

• There were 263 participating councils in 
Q4. 

• There were 8 councils with over $1000 
sales therefore earning a bonus 2% above 
the rest of the council’s return profit. These 
included (from #4 to #8) Thornhill #10531, 
Sarnia #1164, Orleans #7873, Ottawa 
#11726 & Ottawa #9005. 

• The top 3 councils and earning a bonus 
5% above the rest of the council’s return 
profit include Richmond #13094, Kingston 
#9652 & Mississauga #11337. 

Our council ended up selling $290 worth of 

online ticket for the 4th quarter 2021 draw 

which is less then half of what we sold in Q3. 

If the State board approves 25% return, like it 

did for the first 3 quarter draws, then it means 

we will receive a cheque from state for $72.50 

which we will direct to the Council’s Charity 

Trust account. 

The January through March 2022 online 

50/50 raffle is named the Winter raffle and 

the feature charity for this quarter is 

homeless shelters. The Winter raffle has a 

https://mcusercontent.com/4d389de207bdf327170011a8b/files/4777be2f-f624-3c30-8cd6-21f317fa6b13/Dec_31st_charts.pdf


 

 
February/March 2022                 Fr. Francis P. Duffy Council # 1970                                               Page 3 of 7  

new special incentive, the council that sells 

the winning ticket of the final draw grand prize 

will earn a bonus $1000.00 for the council. 

This means it gives every participating council 

a chance to earn even more money for their 

charity. 

Please make an effort to shar our special link 

(https://ontariokofcraffle.5050central.com/?ol

c=1970) and/or poster to your friends and 

relatives via email and/or social media 

(Facebook, Twitter, Instagram, Snapchat and 

Pinterest), so they can easily purchase the 

50/50 tickets online.  

Vivat Jesus! 

Barry McKinlay, Ontario State Online 50/50 

Raffle Chairman 
 

February Council Events: 
Fraternal Knight 
➢ On Friday February 25th at the Columbus 

Community Centre 
➢ Social will start at 5:00 pm, dinner at 6:00 

pm 
 

March Council Events: 

Fraternal Knight 
➢ On Friday March 25th at the Columbus 

Community Centre 
➢ Social will start at 5:00 pm, dinner at 6:00 

pm 
 
 

Calling all moms!  
St. Michael's in Cobourg is launching an exciting 
ministry geared towards uplifting the vocation of 
motherhood. Come and be a part of an 
encouraging and supportive community of 
women and go deeper in your faith life. It really 
does take a village to raise children and as moms, 
we are not meant to figure it out all on our own. 
We have each other!  

  
Email stmichaelsmgp@catholicmomsgroup.com 
for more details on how you can be a part of the 
Catholic Moms Group! You can also go 
to https://www.catholicmomsgroup.com/ to find 
out more about this amazing ministry. 
  
 

Insurance Agent: Council Meeting 
Message January 2022  

Best wishes for a Happy and Healthy New Year! 
As the daylight increases through January I set 
my sight on the new year and what I would like to 
accomplish.  Setting goals seems like a better 
idea than making the traditional New Year’s 
resolutions.  Those resolutions seem to go by the 
wayside pretty quickly; maybe because they 
always seem the same year after year.  

One goal I have set for this year is to check in with 
every single member.  Many of you filled out the 
Annual Survey you received at the end of last 
year.  Thanks to those that did!  It allows me to 
update contact information and provide service 
for specific needs.  If you did not yet complete it, 
I encourage you to complete and return it.  It can 
be done online or by return mail.    

Please let me know how I may be of service to 
you and your family! 

Again, best wishes for a Happy and Healthy New 
Year! 

Vivat Jesus! 

 
 

 

https://ontariokofcraffle.5050central.com/?olc=1970
https://ontariokofcraffle.5050central.com/?olc=1970
mailto:stmichaelsmgp@catholicmomsgroup.com
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.catholicmomsgroup.com%2F&data=04%7C01%7CMichael.Mullin%40kofc.org%7Ce96c3ebcd52147d4b84908d9cef32f4e%7C8a4b69f88bb74be59eda6c40a157248c%7C0%7C0%7C637768366855033102%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=1Yf5MBtx9NokMNMdGibRx6kEvQCy1uRjFhcqGu%2Bhi5k%3D&reserved=0
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DAILY MEDITATION | JANUARY 16, 2022 

Freedom Is Our Goal 

While fear and anger are the most natural 

and most obvious reactions to a state of 

emergency, they have to be unmasked as 

expressions of our false selves. When we are 

trembling with fear or seething with anger, 

we have sold ourselves to the world or to a 

false god. Fear and anger take our freedom 

away and make us victims of the strong 

seductions of our world. Fear, as well as 

anger, when we look at them in solitude and 

quiet, reveal to us how deeply our sense of 

worth is dependent either on our success in 

the world or on the opinions of others. We 

suddenly realize that we have become what 

we do or what others think of us. 

 

Christmas Kettle Drive 
Acknowledgement: 

We worked 6 full days at Metro between 
November 19th and December 11th, a total of 
48 hours of service! One day, the kettle 
contained $1,500.00. Assuming only $1,000.00 
a day, we helped the Army to raise almost 

$50,000.00! As far as I can see, the Knights of 
Columbus was the biggest single contribution of 
time, more than Rotary or Lions Clubs! 

Kudos to the following volunteers. Thank you for 
your service! 

Alan McLoughlin Laurence Flood 

Albert Koppelman Marc Valles 

Andy Kirkpatrick Maurice Kearney 

Bill Little Michael Mullin 

Darrell Manley Randy Mills 

David Thomas Sandor Szulc 

Joe Monardo  

Let's do even more next year! 

Yours in Christ, 
 

Andy Kirkpatrick 

 

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001OPur5X74aU1sKgb1XDRDvcivkFhEcDhU1rnXXYVYfp1pLLykP4NbNcyZ1xQZQV6nTG83jFcDRZ0CBt7fBMmNVsyzxpdjgBy2WPkRk4pH8CBhN2HWPA-j0qPlsyV5j2oqzJLLiABthLNPe1fAAIMLAQ==&c=M0od4cFCtfJM-L0xlRH56nVZRGsv9BeqBYhvDAwrvuedfBnXO0wMTA==&ch=qaj6QWWiiRw_DkXNBaHR9VU5YacJliD9iSUOLKo3LB5BsWd1D8E-fQ==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001OPur5X74aU1sKgb1XDRDvcivkFhEcDhU1rnXXYVYfp1pLLykP4NbNcyZ1xQZQV6nTG83jFcDRZ0CBt7fBMmNVsyzxpdjgBy2WPkRk4pH8CBhN2HWPA-j0qPlsyV5j2oqzJLLiABthLNPe1fAAIMLAQ==&c=M0od4cFCtfJM-L0xlRH56nVZRGsv9BeqBYhvDAwrvuedfBnXO0wMTA==&ch=qaj6QWWiiRw_DkXNBaHR9VU5YacJliD9iSUOLKo3LB5BsWd1D8E-fQ==
https://www.kofc.org/secure/en/join/join-the-knights.html
https://www.kofc.org/secure/en/join/join-the-knights.html
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 2021-2022 OFFICERS 

CHAPLAIN  

  Rev Emmanuel Okpataku                 905-372-6844 

GRAND KNIGHT  
  Stephen Clancy sclancy@eagle.ca                   905-269-8552 

DEPUTY GRAND KNIGHT  
   Bill Little    toni.little73@yahoo.com                       905 377 9655           

CHANCELLOR  
   Ken Reid           oldercurler@gmail.com                 905 372 5097 

RECORDER   
  Kevin Andrade  kevjo_2000@yahoo.ca               905-885-1833 

FINANCIAL SECRETARY  
  Robert Clement  rs_clement@sympatico.ca            905-372-2991 

             Home -  905-372-9670 

TREASURER  
  Darrell Manley d.manley958@gmail.com              905-744-0865 
LECTURER  
   Joe Monardo jmonardo@cogeco.ca                         905-373-6040 

ADVOCATE 
   Patrick Romano romano.pj@gmail.com                  289-691-2435 

WARDEN 
  Barry McKinlay  bmckinlay2011@gmail.com         905-376-7500 

INSIDE GUARDS  
  John Cable                905-373-6166 

OUTSIDE GUARDS 
  Sandor Szulc   sandorszulc@aol.com                       905-372-5082   

BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
  Patrick Kavanaugh (2022, 3 years left)                   705 924 9564 

  Andy Kirkpatrick (2021, 2 years left)                      905-488-6503 

  Joe Monardo (2020, 1 years left)              905-373-6040 

   

COLUMBUS COMMUNITY CENTRE 
905-372-2991 

www.kofc1970.com 

Email : ccchall@eagle.ca 

For Catering request please call the hall at                 

905-372-2991 

     Cobourg Columbus Home Directors 
Darrell Manley (2024, 3 years left)         905-744-0865 

Bill Barr (2022, 1 years left)                       905-372-4152 

Richard Maurice (2023, 2 years left)         905-373-7306  

Joe Monardo (2023, 2 years left)                           905-373-6040 

Service Program Directors 
ROUND TABLE COORDINATORS 

  (Campbellford)                

  Barry McKinlay (Harwood)               905-376-7500 

  Patrick Kavanaugh (Warkworth)                            705-924-9564  

  Darrel Manley (Grafton)                                           905-744-0865 

 

PROGRAM DIRECTOR 

   Bill Little    905 377 9655   /   Stephen Clancy     905-269-8552 

Faith in Action Program Directors 
FAITH DIRECTOR 

 Stephen Clancy sclancy@eagle.ca         905-269-8552 

COMMUNITY DIRECTOR 
   Joe Monardo jmonardo@cogeco.ca            905-373-6040 

LIFE DIRECTOR 
   Peter Riccio peterjohnriccio@gmail.com      905-373-8306 

FAMILY DIRECTOR 
  Garry Fleming garry.fleming2@hotmail.com   905-885-6410  

 

    Council Program Directors 
COUNCIL DIRECTOR 

   Garry Fleming garry.fleming2@hotmail.com            905-885-6410  

CHURCH  

   Dave Thomas  djthomas41@hotmail.com              905 372 0065 

VOCATIONS DIRECTOR 

   TBD 

MEMBERSHIP DIRECTOR 

   Patrick Romano romano.pj@gmail.com                 289-691-2435 

RECRUITMENT COMMITEE 

   TBD 

RETENTION CHAIRMAN 

   Patrick Romano romano.pj@gmail.com                 289-691-2435 

PUBLIC RELATIONS 

   Patrick Romano romano.pj@gmail.com                 289-691-2435 

PUBLIC RELATIONS 

   Barry McKinlay bmckinlay2011@gmail.com        905 376 7500 

Standing Committees 
CHARITY TRUST CHAIRMAN 

   Garry Fleming garry.fleming2@hotmail.com       905-885-6410 

BINGO CHAIRMAN 

  Richard Hoffman   rhoffman167@gmail.com     905-372-4077 

FRATERNAL CHAIRMAN 

  Stephen Clancy sclancy@eagle.ca                     905-269-8552 

TUESDAY KNIGHTER 

  Barry McKinlay  bmckinlay2011@gmail.com      905-342-2077 

STATE DRAW CHAIRMAN 

  Barry McKinlay   bmckinlay2011@gmail.com      905-376-7500 

LADIES AUXILLARY.   

  Dorothy Ruttan  dotta.ruttan@gmail.com             905 372-9428 

INSURANCE AGENT 

 Daniel Gimpel   Daniel.gimpel@kofc.org        613-920-5632 

DISTRICT DEPUTY #48               
  Hugh Penny   lovetorace@hotmail.com                905-375-2297 
 

mailto:sclancy@eagle.ca
mailto:toni.little73@yahoo.com
mailto:kevjo_2000@yahoo.ca
mailto:rs_clement@sympatico.ca
mailto:d.manley958@gmail.com
mailto:jmonardo@cogeco.ca
mailto:romano.pj@gmail.com
mailto:bmckinlay2011@
mailto:sandorszulc@aol.com
http://www.kofc1970.com/
mailto:ccchall@eagle.ca
mailto:sclancy@eagle.ca
mailto:jmonardo@cogeco.ca
mailto:peterjohnriccio@gmail.com
https://d.docs.live.net/c53f07cdaea953d3/Documents/Tuesday%20Knighter/garry.fleming2@hotmail.com
https://d.docs.live.net/c53f07cdaea953d3/Documents/Tuesday%20Knighter/garry.fleming2@hotmail.com
mailto:romano.pj@gmail.com
mailto:romano.pj@gmail.com
mailto:romano.pj@gmail.com
https://d.docs.live.net/c53f07cdaea953d3/Documents/Tuesday%20Knighter/garry.fleming2@hotmail.com
https://d.docs.live.net/c53f07cdaea953d3/Documents/KofC/Tuesday%20Knighter/In%20Progress/rhoffman167@gmail.com
mailto:sclancy@eagle.ca
mailto:bmckinlay2011@
mailto:bmckinlay2011@
mailto:lovetorace@hotmail.com
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February 2022 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

  1 
Council 

General Meeting 

Virtual  
 7:00 pm –Social 
 7:30 pm –Meeting 
 

2 
K of C Bingo 

7:00 p.m. 

 

3 4 
 

5 

6 
 

7 

K of C 
Ladies Bingo 
11:30 am – 3 pm 

 

8 
CCH Board 
Meeting 6 pm 
 

9 
 

10 11 12 

13 
 

14 

 

15  
 

16 
K of C Bingo 

7:00 p.m. 

Blood Donor 
Clinic 1:00 to 
7:00 p.m 

17 

4th Degree 
Meeting  
COBOURG 
6:00 pm -Social 
6:30 pm -Dinner 
7:00 pm -Meeting 

18 
 

19 
 

20 
 

21 

 

22 
Council 
Planning 
Meeting  
In person & Virtual  
7:00 pm –Social 
7:30 pm –Meeting 

23 

 

24 

 

25 
Fraternal 
Knight 
 

26 
 

27 
 

28 

K of C 
Ladies Bingo 
11:30 am – 3 pm 
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March 2022    

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

  1 

Council 
General Meeting 

In person & Virtual  
 7:00 pm –Social 
 7:30 pm –Meeting 

2 
K of C Bingo 

7:00 p.m. 

 

3 

 

4 

 

5 
 

6 7 8 
CCH Board 
Meeting 6 pm 

 10 

 

11 12 

13 
 

14 

 

15  

 
16 
K of C Bingo 

7:00 p.m. 

Blood Donor 
Clinic 1:00 to 
7:00 p.m 

17 

4th Degree 
Meeting  
COBOURG 
6:00 pm -Social 
6:30 pm -Dinner 
7:00 pm -Meeting 

18 
 

19 
 

20 
 

21 

K of C 
Ladies Bingo 
11:30 am – 3 pm 

 

22 
 

23 
 

24  
 

25 
Fraternal 
Knight 

26 

27 
 

28 

 

29 
Council 
Planning 
Meeting  
In person & Virtual  
7:00 pm –Social 
7:30 pm –Meeting 

30 

 

31 

 
  


